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Dear Seattle Heavenly Parents Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

Today is the 29th of July 2023 and in two days we are beginning the month of August. Many of you have 

asked me of what is going to happen from August 1. Who will be the new pastor? 

 

Pastor David Ryan and I had our talk on the matter and he asked me if I can stay as pastor of Seattle 

Family Church for the time being until we find a younger, 2nd gen pastor who can be absolutely united 

with our True Mother and her directions at the present time. I agreed to continue to serve as pastor of 

Seattle Family Church while we search for a new pastor. 

 

If there is anyone from the community interested and willing to step up to the position, please let Pastor 

David Ryan know. You can email him at aussiedad505@ yahoo,com. 

 

We are in a two 40 days condition - one is the national condition initiated by Rev. Demian Dunkley which 

goes from July 7 to August 15 and the other is the international 40 days condition (July 23 to August 31, 

2023) in preparation to celebrate the Seong Hwa Anniversary of our True Father in September 1, 2023. 

We are meeting every night from 8:30 PM via Zoom to pray together. Please join us using the link 

us04web.zoom,us/j/251525455 Password: 2020 

 

On August 6, we plan to join the Bellingham Community for the Youth and Young Adults Sunday 

Service. We will send a survey to know if you and your family will join this service in person. 

 

This Sunday, July 30, I will be giving the Sunday Service message on the topic "True Mother's Insights 

about God". 

 

I look forward to seeing you all. May our Heavenly Parent, True Parents and Jesus love be upon you and 

provide you comfort and healing in whatever you are going through. 

 

Love always, 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo 

 

Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community Pastor 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 


